Windsock Village Property Owners Association

Minutes of 2/9/2011 Board Meeting

The WVPO Board meeting was convened at 7:20pm in Steve Moore’s hangar. In the absence of both President Bob Pustell and VP Doug MacIver, it was agreed in advance that Steve Moore would chair the meeting. Board members present were: Steve Moore, Ted Roberts, Bill Clegg, Glenn Mori, Peter Lambert and Barbara Clifford, ex officio. Guests present were: Dwight Allenson, Glenn Mason, Dave Swift and Nick Annania.

The minutes of the 11/9/2010 meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara Clifford reported cash balances of approx. $400 in checking and $66,100 in savings. Accounts Receivables total $8,800 from 12 accounts. Nine of them have received a letter outlining potential small claims action. One has made a partial payment and another has made arrangements with Barbara for a payment plan. Steve inquires as to where receivables stand in compared to previous years. Barbara responded that things are a little slower this year. She mentioned that in the future we may want to wait until after income tax refunds begin arriving to go the time and expense of small claims action. Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

Old Business: Jeffries/Mori dispute. Ted Roberts pointed out that at this point it is not a Board issue. It was agreed that there was no action to be taken by the Board but it would remain an agenda item.

Public input:  none

New business: Mac MacIver’s resignation. It was agreed that we would accept Mac’s resignation. A motion passed to defer on the decision whether to replace him since the President is not present.

NHEC will trim the trees this year. Bob will be notified in advance by the Co-op.

Service provided by members of the association can now be posted on the WV Pilots Alliance website.

Glenn Mason reported that of the $20,000 road maint:winter budget, there is $8,383 remaining. He hasn’t had to use much sand so far. He will make sure that the board is informed if the expenditures begin to approach the budgeted total.

NEXT MEETING Wednesday March 9 at Bob Pustell’s 6:30 pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:31pm.

